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  TUESDAY 26th  NOVEMBER 2019 - Term 4 Week 8 

 

 

 

A Note from Susi 

 
2019 is drawing to a close and many wonderful things are going on in the school. At 

this time of the year, Year 6 students are in a flurry, finishing of pieces of work, 

polishing auto-biographies, and enjoying a sociable classroom. There is a sense of 

excitement in the air and with this comes a strong sense of community. 

Transitioning students, from one Cycle to another, are welcomed to their new 

classrooms, while Year 5 students are planning the Year 6 graduation dinner. 

The way in which our school celebrates Year 6 Graduation is rather exceptional. In 

the true spirit of holistic education, and the value and importance of collaboration 

in work, Year 5 students are given the opportunity to learn how to plan a menu, 

participate in the preparation of a three-course meal, design table settings and 

serve at a major function, the Year 6 graduation dinner.  

Parents/carers and families are invited to attend the Graduation Assembly to bid 

Year 6 students farewell. Please join us, along with all classes/students, at 2.15pm 

on Friday 6 December in the hall. 

On another note, check out the local paper for a great article about the Social 

Enterprise Awards Day, featuring some of our students. 

Regards, Susi 

 

 

Newsletter  
03 5728 2940 

  info@bms.vic.edu.au 

  www.bms.vic.edu.au 

 

2019 Term Dates: 

Term 4 7 October ς 13 December 

2020 Term Dates: 

Term 1 30 January ς 27 March 

Term 2 14 April ς 26 June 

Term 3 13 July ς 18 September 

Term 4 5 October ς 15 December 

 

 
In this edition 
 Page 2 ς Cycle 2 News 

 Page 3-4 ς Cycle 3 News 

 Page 5 - Whole School News  

 Page 6-8 - Community Notices 

    

 ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ 

tŜǘŜǊΩǎ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ tƛŀƴƻ wŜŎƛǘŀƭ 
Wed 27 November 

!ƳōŜǊΩǎ {tudents Piano Recital 
Sat 30 November 

Parent Packs Due Monday 2 
December 

Year 6 Graduation Fri 6 
December (2.15pm Assembly, 
5.30pm Dinner) 

Garlic Fundraiser Orders Due 
Fri 6 December 

Garlic orders delivered to 
school Tues 10 December 

Statewide Transition Day Tues 
10 December 

Beechworth Secondary College 
Transition Days for Year 6      
10, 11 & 12 December 

Term 4 ends Fri 13 December, 
3.15pm finish 
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Cycle 2 News 

 

From the Turquoise and Moonstone Rooms 

This term we have been learning about food chains and 

webs within ecosystems. The children have been 

learning about the importance of the interconnections 

within ecosystems. The children enjoyed making their 

own food chain based on an animal they chose.  

 

The planetarium that visited our school was a great hit 

with many requesting that it returns. 

 

We have been getting creative using seeds to create 

mosaics which has built on our botany topic of how 

plants reproduce.  

 

Our gardens are thriving and we are looking forward to 

harvesting some crops soon to use in our classroom 

cooking programs. 
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Cycle 3 News 

 

From the Tigereye Room
Simple machines 

Some of the Year 5s and 6s have been learning about the 

different types of simple machines including wedges, 

levers, inclined planes and screws. Last week, we used a 

model of an Archimedes screw (made by Martina last 

term!) to show how it can pump water from a low 

position to a higher position. Some of the Cycle ones 

happened to be in the playground at the time and came 

to have a look at what we were doing- it was lovely 

having them join in on part of the lesson. 

 

 
 

Planetarium 

The planetarium excursion was very much enjoyed by all 

Tigereye students. Being in the planetarium and seeing 

the incredible video of our solar system and beyond was 

very inspiring. We learned about Aboriginal mythology 

and their names/stories for different stars and also 

learned what type of planet we would look for if we were 

looking for life beyond earth. Afterwards, some students 

came back very inspired and began projects on 

astronomy related topics. The visit was timed well for the 

Year 5s who have been doing lessons and follow up work 

connected with the sun and the life cycle of a star. 

 

Grade 3 Transition 

It has been wonderful having the transitioning Grade 3s 

come into Tigereye last week and the week before.  

Welcome to Ruby Brough, Ruby Burns, Oli Cleave Sessle, 

Zaan Hoogenraad, Freya Muller, Kendra Rahaley, Sam 

Ritchie and Alexander Sockett. We look forward to 

having you in Tigereye in 2020. 

 

Farewell Year 6s 

I would like to take this opportunity to say goodbye to 

ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ сǎΦ LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ 

more weeks with you! I have really enjoyed getting to 

know all the year 6s over the time I have taught them 

(this has been 3 ½ years for Brianna, Eli and Matilda!) and 

I will miss the great qualities they bring to the classroom. 

We look forward to hearing how you are going next year 

at high schoƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ Ǿƛǎƛǘ 

now and then.  

 

From the Topaz Room 

A big work the Year 5 students undertook recently was 

the balloon debate.  The idea is that a group of people 

are in a balloon which loses air and starts to sink.  To stay 

afloat, some of the people will need to disappear 

overboard so the rest can survive!  So each student 

chooses a famous character from history, and tries to 

persuade the rest of the class that they are so important 

to the world that they need to stay on the balloon.  As 

the date set for the balloon debate approached, each of 

the Year 5s researched up their character, wrote a 

persuasive piece about their importance, turned it into 

palm cards and practised delivering the speech.  Finally, 

the afternoon arrived!  The whole class gathered and 

listened to the speeches ς a scary experience for the 

speakers, but they all did super well.  It is always 

fascinating to see which characters the children choose.  

Some years, inventors are the flavour of the day.  This 

time we had a great variety of characters, from Charles 

Darwin to Malala to Maria Montessori!  The other 

fascinating thing is discovering who turns out, quite 

unexpectedly, to be a natural speaker ς often a student 

whom you would never have suspected of having this 

ability.   
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Another absorbing task recently has been the African 

face masks.  We made these from scratch, moulding foil 

ǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦŀŎŜΣ ŀǇǇƭȅƛƴƎ ƳŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘŀǇŜ ǘƻ ƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƻǳƭŘ ƛƴ ǎƘŀǇŜ όάIƻƭŘ ȅƻǳǊ ōǊŜŀǘƘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǿƘƛƭŜ L 

tape up the nostǊƛƭǎΗέύ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ŀŘŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƘƛƴ ƭŀȅŜǊ ƻŦ 

paper mache to smooth out the mask.  Next, using a 

booklet of traditional African designs, students designed 

the shapes and colours they planned to apply.  Finally, 

they painted them, some adding hair in the form of beads 

on string or sawdust shavings.  You might have seen 

these masks in the corridor recently. 

  

 

Some of the children have been looking into different 

modes of measuring time this term.  Ben is constructing 

a sun dial and Elletta made a successful water clock, 

while Rose patiently plugged pins into one candle every 

15 minutes to mark the level reached by the other as it 

burned down.  After this, we looked into the workings of 

mechanical clocks.  They had no trouble building the 

model clock and were very keen to take on the seriously 

challenging work of building a working paper clock (yes, 

it really works ς have a look on YouTube!), but I strongly 

ǎǳǎǇŜŎǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ  

Maybe next year! 

 

Grade 3 Transition 

It has been wonderful having the transitioning Grade 3s 

come into Topaz last week and the week before.  

Welcome to Calum Alessi, Blaike Dodds, Nikita France, 

Daisy Riddoch, Frankie Rivett, Hugo Rodda and James 

Young. We look forward to having you in Topaz in 2020. 

 

 

  

 


